
ground knowledge of ice dynamics and thermodynamics
that is necessary for a better understanding of the risks
that would be involved if nuclear waste were dumped in
Antarctica.

3. If the urgency of the problem is sufficient, it should
be possible to speed up the program of IAGP, by provid-
ing the necessary additional finances and resources.

4. The council agreed to devote the first day of its
next meeting to a joint discussion of these problems with
the SCAR working group on glaciology. In the meantime,
members of the council were asked to undertake studies
in preparation for this meeting.

5. Members were asked to assemble information from
appropriate sources on the estimated amounts of nuclear
waste materials that will need dumping in future. The
SCAR secretariat was requested to distribute this informa-
tion to members, and a start with this has since been
made.

Publication of IAGP data. The council considered the
implementation of the decision taken at its Canberra
meeting to publish an IAGP newsletter. Mr. P. M. Smith
had sent a message that he was ready in the Office of
Polar Programs, National Science Foundation, to push
forward with such a publication. The council decided
to submit the summary reports of the individual coun-
tries, and the minutes of the current council meeting, for
editing and inclusion in the first issue of the newsletter,
together with an introductory summary of IAGP activity
to date. The decision whether to publish it separately or
in the Antarctic Journal was left to the Office of Polar
Programs.

Time and place of the next meeting of the LAGP

council. The council agreed to Dr. Robin's proposal to
hold the next meeting in Cambridge, England, on
September 26-28, 1974, after the symposium on the
remote sensing of snow and ice and the meeting of the
SCAR working group on glaciology. They agreed to de-
vote September 26 to a joint discussion, with the work-
ing group, of the problems of dumping nuclear waste in
Antarctica.

The meeting concluded with a vote of thanks to the
Soviet hosts for their excellent arrangements and for
enjoyable excursions organized during the meeting
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News and notes___________
Field activities in December 1973 and January 1974

Although marred by a scientist's
death (see "Wolf V. Vishniac, 1922-
1973," January-February 1974 Ant-
arctic Journal, p. 29) and a ship ac-
cident at McMurdo, the months of
December 1973 and January 1974
witnessed a generally favorable cli-

max to the 1973-1974 austral summer
of U.S. science programs in Antarc-
tica.

Two major efforts-the Ross Ice
Shelf Project and the trinational Dry
Valley Drilling Project-completed
the season's goals during this period,

as did a number of other summer
studies. McMurdo and inland U.S.
stations were resupplied in anticipa-
tion of the coming winter. Construc-
tion of the new South Pole Station
continued ahead of schedule, and 1by
early February only the finishing
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